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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
 
INFORMATION REQUEST UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 
 
You asked: 
 
I would like to be provided with: 
  
Please find below my FOI related to fit-testing of respiratory protective equipment. 
 

1. How many medical staff were working with tight-fitting respiratory protective 
equipment in February 2020, March 2020, April 2020 and May 2020? Please give the numbers 
broken down by the months; and, if it is possible, please break it down by type of staff member 
(nurse, doctor, etc) and setting. If it is possible, please separate out those working in Covid-
affected environments (I do not know if you hold a separate register for Covid and non-Covid). 
  

2. How many of the medical staff working with tight-fitting respiratory protective equipment in 
Covid-affected environments were fit-tested for that equipment in February 2020, March 2020, 
April 2020 and May 2020? Please give the numbers broken down by the months; and, if it is 
possible, please break it down by type of staff member (nurse, doctor, etc) and setting. Again, 
if it is possible, please separate out those working in Covid-affected environments. 
 
If the data is sensitive enough to show where the same staff were fit-tested multiple times, 
please include that information.  

3. Do you collect data on medical staff working with tight-fitting respiratory protective equipment 
being fit-tested when they change brand/type of RPE? If so, please give the figures for Feb, 
March, April and May 2020 as above. 

 



 

4. Do you track the ethnicity of the staff member with this data? If so, please give the ethnicity 
breakdowns for the above data for all questions. 

The Trust is not recording the information requested in questions 1 to 4 centrally. The record of all fit 
testing is maintained in each employee’s personal file. 

 
 
I trust that this information is helpful to you, however if you are not entirely satisfied with this response 
please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Department on 01257 488271.  If we do not 
hear from you within 28 days we will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under 
the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Helen Richardson 
Chief Nurse and Director of Infection Prevention and Control 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Wrightington Hospital, Hall Lane, Appley Bridge, 
Wigan, WN6 9EP 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at: 

 

 


